Raymond Sportsman's Club
Newsletter

May 2022

PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077-0725
www.raymondsc.com

Officers Advisory Board
President Norm Pinard Richard Gorman March 2023
Vice President James Wilson Tom Faunce March 2023
Secretary Harry Whitney Ed Knowles March 2023
Treasurer Frank Knowles Earl Sweet March 2023
Seargent-at-Arms Don Crete Richie Houde, Jr. March 2023

Committees

Archery Scott Rogers Kitchen Mike Desjardins

Boy Scouts Rob Lopez Newsletter Ed Knowles

Buildinng Jon Goulet Range Bill Lane

Bylaws Ed Knowles Spacetown Beagle Richie Houde, Sr.

Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair Tim Layman

Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means Elected Officers
Web Site Brian Handley

Spring Clean Up

Just a last reminder for the RSC Spring Clean Up. This will take place on May 7th. All club
members are encouraged to participate in the clean up. This is a great opportunity for Associate
Members to build up the hours needed to roll over to a Regular Membership. Any and all questions
about the clean up should be addressed to the club President or Vice President.

Upcoming Events

Regular Club Meeting May 4th Spring Clean Up May 7th
RBC Fishing Derby May 14th Regular Meeting May 18th
Pavilion & Pond will be in use from 8AM to Noon Archery GSB Shoots June 5th,
July 31st
August 21st
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Committee Reports for April 2022

Found a live bird in the down stairs stove. He was able to set it free outside.
Branch Rd neighbors chipped in for gravel to fill in the pot holes on the road.
The range road is stilla work in progress. Conservation Officer Richard

Crouse has been confirmed as an honorary member of the RSC. Thanks to
Lane for repairing the club tractor and spreading gravel on the road.

A reminded to club members that the 4H club will be having a game day on
April 25th from 11AM to 2PM at the club.

Will send out the Spring Clean Up notice to all club members.

Absent

Reminded present members to sign in the club logbook.

GSB shoots will be held on June 5th, July 31st & August 21st. Set up will be
conducted on the Saturday before the shoots.

Troop 101 requested a campout on June 10, 11, & 12th. The club members
approved of the dates requested. Troop 3 has a scout advancing to Eagle.

Nothing to report

Reminded the club members that the Bylaws are no longer posted to the club
web site. Copies of the Bylaws are in the club file cabinet, for those who need
a copy.

Be careful while up at the range area (very muddy)

The April 9th class went well, despite the rain. There were 23 students who
passed.

Picked up supplies and food for the May 7th clean up. Hot lunch will be
served.

The May issue will be sent out before the end of the month.

Ammo cans and targets are being repaired.
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Committee Reports for April 2022 (cont.)

SBC:

Town Fair:
Ways & Means
Web Site:

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Rollovers:

Applications:

50/50 Winners:

Nothing to report

Nothing to report

Nothing to report

Need pictures of the club pavilion.

Silicone targets were discussed and voted on and approved by club
members. The consensuses is that the targets will be carry in and carry

out.

A member requested to use the club for a bridal shower on July 16th.
Members voted to approve the request.

Gabiriel Loi has rolled over from a Junior member to an Associate
member.

None
Earl Sweet April 6, 2022
Harry Whitney April 20, 2022

Deer Pool Winners Margarites Award

Richie Houde, Sr for out of state Fred Plante

John Lighthall for in state

Robert "Bob" Hartford (Deceased)
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CLEAN UP
May 7, 2022

A Big Shout Out to all RSC members. It is time to do
our Spring cleanup around the club property. All club
members are welcome to join in, especially Associate
members. This is a great time to build up your hours
to qualify to roll over to a Regular membership. Be
sure to dress appropriate for the weather. There will
be plenty of water available to keep hydrated and

hot lunch will be served for all who invest some of
their time in the cleanup. Members are encouraged to
bring shovels, rakes, weed wackers, log spliters and
what ever other yard tools you may have. Be sure to
check in with Norm Pinard or James Wilson if you
have any questions about the tools you may have.
Time for the cleanup will be from 8AM till the time you
need to leave.
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